
 
BILL OF LADING DATED 1675 

 
 
The document is owned by Mr. James Powell of Surrey U.K. Prior to that it was probably owned by 
the Cadbury family of Abbots Leigh, Bristol U.K.  It came into possession of James Powell’s mother 
sometime in the 1950s by way of a garage sale. A number of other memorabilia and collectable items 
such as old muskets and paintings were also acquired at the same time.  
 
In 1982 Mr. James Powell took possession of his mother’s collection and deposited it in the loft of his 
house. He did not take much interest in the nature of the collection. At one point he nearly threw away 
the document when he used the frame for one of his own photographs.  
 
Much later he took the document to the National Maritime Museum in Greenwich for an explanation of 
what it was. To his surprise he was treated with some reverence. Museum staff informed Mr. Powell 
that he was the owner of  a document that was quite possibly the oldest existing original bill of lading. 
 
The bill relates to the vessel London Merchant of London. Currently the museum is collecting and 
researching facts about the vessel. To date, researchers have located a portrait of the master and a 
number of letters that relate to the vessel. 
 
The intent of the Powell family is to allow Greenwich Museum to have custody of the original bill for 
safe keeping and display. The Powell family will retain ownership of the bill. 
 
The first copy of the original document is now in the possession of Mr James Powell’s son, who is my 
colleague at the WA Maritime Training Centre. The scanned copy you see is just the second copy of 
the original document. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Capt. Rajiv Singh 
Lecturer Marine Operations 
WA Maritime Training Centre- Fremantle 
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